
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

           Friday 7th May   

Dear Parents, 

I am delighted to write to you at the beginning of this final half term with the sun shining brightly 

upon us, bringing a sense of renewal and energy to our school. It is heartening to witness the 

enthusiasm and engagement displayed by the children this week, especially towards their new 

topics and curriculum hooks, which has created a palpable buzz within our classrooms. 

Throughout the past year, our children have been fortunate to partake in numerous exciting and 

enriching opportunities, and I am pleased to inform you that this trend will continue as we draw 

closer to the end of the academic year. In the upcoming weeks, our Year 3/4 pupils will 

participate in an Egyptian workshop tailored to their current topic, while our Year 5/6 students 

will have the unique chance to watch a performance of 'School of Rock' at St Martin's school. 

Furthermore, our girls' football teams from Year 3/4 and 5/6 will proudly represent the school in 

football tournaments across Brentwood, alongside other upcoming events such as the Reception 

children's trip to the beach and the Year 6 residential. Additionally, we eagerly anticipate our 

sports days and the inaugural 'Hogarthfest', as well as planning ahead for next year to organise 

activities that are not only cost-effective but also enriching for our students. 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you about the school's uniform policy regarding 

shoes. School shoes should be black and with a leather finish. A useful guideline when 

purchasing new school shoes is that if they cannot be polished, then they may not be suitable for 

school. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you encounter any difficulties or queries 

regarding this matter. 

I am pleased to announce that our new Computing suite is now fully operational, providing our 

children with enhanced opportunities to work both independently and collaboratively in a 

technology-rich environment. We aim to open this room on a weekly basis next year for families 

to utilise alongside their children for completing homework tasks. 

On a separate note, I would like to extend our warm wishes for a full and speedy recovery to 

Mrs. Geggus following her recent knee operation. Mrs. Geggus is an invaluable member of our 

school community and we eagerly anticipate her return to continue fostering the wonderful 

relationships she has built with the children. 

As we approach the weekend, I wish you all a happy and sun-filled time. Should you have any 

concerns or suggestions on how we can further enhance the educational experience at our 

school, please do not hesitate to approach us at the school gates. 

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring the success and well-being of our students. 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Jasleen Jessie Emmie-Rose Harrison Lilah Evelyn 

4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Eren David Samuel Alfie Mae  

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award 
Noah L 1/2P – For a positive attitude towards school life.  

 

         Reading at Home 

 

Class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 1 3 1 2 4 10 73% 64% 5% 

RKH 4 1 2 1 0 9 45% 41% 18% 

1/2A 2 2 1 2 4 8 70% 60% 10% 

1/2C 2 3 1 8 0 5 68% 26% 11% 

1/2P 0 0 0 8 4 11 100% 65% 0% 

3S 7 2 0 2 5 8 65% 59% 32% 

4C 7 0 0 10 4 11 78% 47% 22% 

5OD 3 0 0 4 2 12 78% 61% 13% 

5Y 4 5 1 5 2 2 45% 20% 20% 

6C 0 1 1 14 3 5 92% 21% 0% 

6H 2 0 0 20 4 2 93% 21% 8% 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 
Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 87% 88% 97% 88% 99% 94% 

       

92% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 91% 90% 91% 88% 98%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

1/2P 6H 1/2A 

 

 

%            Yearly Attendance 
 

 
Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 91% 86% 94% 91% 95% 95% 

       

92% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 94% 95% 93% 88% 95%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

1/2P, 3S, 5OD, 6H 1/2A, 4C 5Y             

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 10th June – Year 3 and 4 Egyptian Workshop at Hogarth 

Tuesday 11th June – 6C Swimming 

Tuesday 11th June - Knife Crime Workshops, Essex County Fire and Rescue Service 

Wednesday 12th June – Year 5/6 trip to St Martins school to watch School of Rock 

Friday 14th June – Summer Safety Assembly, Essex County Fire and Rescue Service 

Monday 17th June – Year 6 Transition meeting for parents 9am 

Monday 17th June – Girls Football Tournament, Old Brentwood  

Monday 17th June – Class 1/2C Assembly 2:45pm for parents 

Tuesday 18th June – Class 6C swimming 

Thursday 20thth June – Scholastic Book Fair after school for 4 days 

Thursday 20th June – Sports Day KS1 9:15 am & KS2 1:45pm  

Thursday 20th June – Breck Foundation online Zoom for parents Year 5&6 (6-7pm) 

Friday 21st June – Breck Foundation Year 5 & 6 workshop 

Friday 21st June – MHST Year 6 Transition session 

Sunday 23rd June – Hogarth Choir performing at Brentwood Rugby Club 

Monday 24th June – My Bank workshops Year 4 and Year 6 

Monday 24th June – Beach dress up day (bring a bottle) 

Tuesday 25th June – Year 4 Essex Food and Farming Day 

Tuesday 2th June – 6C Swimming 

Wednesday 26th June – Fire Service – Water safety assembly 

Thursday 27th June – Year 5 visit to Brentwood Cathedral 

Monday 1st July – My Bank workshops Year 4 and Year 6 

Tuesday 2nd July – 6C swimming 

Tuesday 2nd July – HOGARTH FESTIVAL – 3:15pm 

Wednesday 3rd July – Reception trip to Canvey Beach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Diary Dates  
 

 


